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Summit County Board of County Commissioners
218 Lincoln Ave.
P.O. Box 68
Breckenridge, CO 80424

Dear Commissioners,

The Town of Frisco is writing to express our support for the proposed 2021 Rules and Regulations Update for 
the Dillon Reservoir Recreation Area (“DRRA”). We have reviewed the proposed updates and believe that these 
changes to the DRRA Rules and Regulations will provide law enforcement officials with clear and enforceable 
guidelines for use within the DRRA while allowing appropriate and safe forms of recreation to be enjoyed by all 
users. Our Attorney’s Office has also reviewed the update Rules and Regulations document and found no issues 
with the language contained therein.

The Town of Frisco encourages the Summit County Board of County Commissioners to formally adopt these 
changes through a resolution. Please reach out with any questions to Tom Hogeman, Marina General Manager, at 
(970)418-0910 or tomh@townoffrisco.com. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Hunter Mortensen

Mayor, Town of Frisco


